Dear Colleagues,

Thank you to all of you who participated in the recent Stanford Employee survey.  This effort – joined by SoM and many other Stanford schools and units – was designed to elicit valuable feedback from staff about the Stanford and School of Medicine work environment.  Now that the results have been tabulated, I want to give you an overview of the areas the survey identified as our strengths and our challenges and to let you know the steps we will be taking next.

Results
We received an excellent response to a first survey of this kind.  We invited 2,794 employees to respond (all regular staff who were on the SoM payroll as of June 1, 2010) and 69 percent of them completed the survey. In the university at large, some 4,000 employees, including the SoM, completed the online survey.  

I am extremely pleased with the positive feedback we received.  It is clear that, in general, School of Medicine employees are highly committed; genuinely care about those we serve (the students, faculty, patients, other staff, etc.); feel their work is meaningful; and are proud to work here.  All of that is very good news.
At the same time, the survey has disclosed a number of areas where we can improve.  Some employees expressed concern about the feedback and coaching they receive, and some indicated that they felt they were not included in the process – or fully informed – when organizational changes are made. Some indicated they did not feel their opinions were always valued. These are areas where we can improve.
Next Steps
Within the next month, department managers will meet with staff to discuss their own departmental results in more detail. We encourage you to participate in these meetings and to provide any additional feedback and ideas you may have. Only with candid employee input can we identify ways to make changes for the better.

Once these meetings have taken place, each department will develop an action plan that will be implemented in the spring. Typically a department will concentrate on the 2 to 3 highest priority areas, to start, and will work only on the issues they can influence at the local level.   

We are aware that some employees expressed concerns about issues that are determined by the central university, such as pay, the job classification system, and benefits.  The School will make sure that the university is aware that these issues are areas of concern, and we will advocate for changes that may bring improvements in these areas.  However, for our own action planning purposes we will focus on some department- and school-specific issues where we feel we can truly make a difference. 

We plan to repeat the survey again in 2012 to see how well we’re doing.

We have posted the School of Medicine’s overall survey results on 
http://hrg.stanford.edu/employeesurvey.html.  I encourage all of you to look at them at your convenience.

Again, thanks for being involved.  I am looking forward to seeing the action plans bring positive results.
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